## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING January 23, 2017

The Town Council met January 23, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Marvin Crumpton Glenn Littleton Neal Benson Marilyn Collins Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Chief Barnett gave the invocation.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the minutes from January 10, 2017 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the minutes from the Park and Rec. meeting on January 8, 2017. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

## Old Business

Mayor Hight asked the Council if they had a solution for the Limb truck and service. The Mayor explained that the forestry has given the Town permission to dump the limbs on their property but that's only temperately.

Council Member Littleton moved to continue limb service until they can come up with a plan. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

## **New Business**

Mayor Hight stated since Glenn Littleton has resigned from the Planning Commission Board, he need someone from the Council to take his place. Council Member Chapman said she would take his place.

Council Member Benson moved to appoint Chasity Chapman to the Planning Commission Board. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated Tyler Hayes had found another job and wanted to post a job opening in the Water department.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve for the Mayor to post the job opening for the water department and to adjust the pay if needed. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated they got a price for Camera's for Richard Wood Park and that Laura Liveoak is going to ask the Swedish Fest Committee if they will pay for the cameras or at least half. Chief Barnett explained they are just like the ones at Town hall, they can also be monitored at the Town Hall and the total price is \$3,025.93.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the purchase of the Camera's for Richard Wood Park and halving it with the Swedish Fest. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

## Report from Department Head

Terry Jackson reported he has the CCR report that is required by ADEM each year completed and ready to be advertised in the paper and once it's been in the paper, he can send it to ADEM.

Terry Jackson also reported since all the rain they would start discharging the lagoon the first of February.

Council Member Benson asked could the Town go ahead and pick up the road signs from the paving project.

Mayor Hight and Terry Jackson explained they can't be taken down until the repair work is done in front of Julia Woods and the state does its finial inspection.

Mayor Hight recognized Mark Hamm.

Mr. Hamm said one of his questions was about the signs as well. Mr. Hamm is also concerned about Hwy 31 not draining well when it rains. He also asked could the slow traffic sign be moved closer to where the 4 lane begins coming into town from Jemison.

Chief Barnett explained it belonging to the State he could contact some with the State and see what could be done about the draining on Hwy 31 and the signs on Hwy 31.

Mr. Hamm also asked the Council about the Dollar General about getting them to clean it up.

Mayor Hight stated he would get in touch with someone higher than management.

Mayor Hight recognized Clay Bentley.

Mr. Bentley has concerns about the Dollar General as well, he stated that the State Fire Marshall need to be called if they could not clean the store up.

Mr. Bentley asked Terry about motor grading on Tuscaloosa Road so the water can drain. Terry Jackson stated they would get to it.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the bills, and transfer of funds. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Littleton, Collins, Chapman and Crumpton.

	Robert Hight, Mayor	
ATTEST:		
Town Clerk		